

ANNUAL REPORT ON GIVING



Dear Alumni and Friends,

Thanks to you, we continue to make significant progress toward our High-Impact Campaign goals, and we have many reasons to be proud!

- The Engineering Student Design Center phase II funding is complete, and the project is underway.
- We received funding to create 16 new endowed scholarships.
- In fiscal year 2018, we exceeded our strategic goal by 13 percent.

As we move toward the end of the year, our focus is on finishing out the current High-Impact Campaigns and setting our sights on new priorities.

As of June 30, 2018, our endowment was at \$24 million. We expected a strong market throughout the past year, and that's what we saw. Most of our endowments still have spendable balances in their accounts, and over a 10-year period, we have seen a six percent return, which is very healthy for us in perpetuity.

When we look toward the future, we know we need support from all of our alumni and friends to continue our success. No matter the size, every gift counts. If you received support as an SIUE student, consider supporting one of our many scholarship funds. If you spent long hours in the library, perhaps a gift to the Lovejoy Library is in order. We have more than 1,500 funding opportunities, so your contribution can directly impact the area you're most passionate about.

If you're a regular on campus, we're grateful for your continued support. If you haven't visited us in a while, come back to campus and see the remarkable growth for yourself. Thank you all for your investment in the future of SIUE! Go Cougars!

Best,

Rachel C. Stack

Vice Chancellor for University Advancement

CEO of the SIUE Foundation

Keelul Stal

It's a great day to be a Cougar!



SIUe

Best Colleges of 2019

U.S. News & World Report Regional Universities Midwest 15th consecutive year Top 15 public universities



11%

Increase in fundraising over last year

\$\$

More than

109,000 SIU**C**

alumni

16

New endowed scholarships created last year

6%

increase in student retention over the past five years



Fastest Growing Public University in Illinois

Illinois Board of Higher Education
Growth in total enrollment
over the last 20 years

More than

70%

of the student body receives financial aid

96%

of SIUE students surveyed
report securing a job
within one year of graduation

Last year, SIUE awarded more than

3,500 competitive merit-based scholarships

with a four-year value ranging from \$8,000 to full tuition and mandatory fees.



School of Pharmacy Class of 2017

- Highest board pass rate in Illinois or Missouri
- Top 30% of all pharmacy programs in the country

Last year, SIUE administered more than

\$148 Million

in student financial aid with an average award of

\$16,190

SIUE High-Impact Campaigns

As we near the end of our High-Impact Campaigns and look toward new priorities, we hope you'll keep us in mind as you make your year-end contributions. Please consider supporting a campaign at whatever level is comfortable for you.



Athletics

Gallatin Indoor Golf Training Facility Phases II and III

SIUE is thrilled to announce a creative community partnership backed by external support that will bring the new Harry Gallatin SIUE Golf Practice Facility to Sunset Hills Country Club in Edwardsville.

The indoor practice facility and driving range is being named in honor of legendary SIUE coach and supporter, the late Harry Gallatin, who envisioned such a first-class facility that would increase student-athlete training opportunities.

Phase I of the multi-phase development has an estimated completion slated for early 2019.

The 2,200-square-foot facility will include three indoor hitting bays, a video training system, an indoor putting surface and the ability to open the doors to hit out into the driving range.

Major donors who have contributed 100 percent of the project's construction costs include John Simmons, Tom Allen, and Mike and Corey Wenzel. Other significant backers are Harry and Bev Gallatin and TheBANK of Edwardsville, along with in-kind contributors Alan Grammer and Dale Keller.

Phase II of the project will include the addition of an outdoor synthetic putting surface and tee boxes for the driving range. Phase III will feature the addition of an approximately 1,500-square-foot indoor chipping facility.

School of Business

International Travel Study Program

Employers are increasingly seeking out individuals who have had international experience. Perhaps not coincidentally, we often hear from our alumni that they wish they had traveled internationally while they were at SIUE.

Students in the School of Business who participate in international travel experiences report that studying abroad changes their lives in many ways, including enhancing their studies and opening doors to new possibilities and new ways of thinking. These experiences help them stand out among the competition at interviews.

The School of Business International Travel Study Program helps students prepare for successful careers by providing them with international educational opportunities through student and faculty exchanges, study abroad, travel study courses, and service learning experiences in England, France, Germany, Hungary, Italy and China, to name a few. Having the opportunity to live and study in another culture brings the concept of working in a global economy to a very personal level.

Giving to our international travel study program will increase SIUE's national and international profile. Travel opportunities enhance the professional and academic experience for faculty and students, while offering a hands-on opportunity to engage with other cultures. Support for this campaign will help afford students the benefit of a global, transformational educational experience.

"We live in a global market. It is essential for employees to have an understanding of other cultures."

—Dion Joannou, BS '89



"Participating in the Business Culture of Spain travel study expanded my understanding of the need to appreciate and work with other cultures. The trip was a great opportunity to see historical and culturally significant places around the country, and left me with new friends to share the experience with!"

—Kelly Pfaff Senior, School of Business



College of Arts and Sciences

New Student Scholarships

The annual College of Arts and Sciences Honors Day Convocation is the second-largest gathering on campus where students are recognized for scholastic achievement. Last year, our students received 299 scholarships and awards throughout the College. Approximately 700 guests and nearly 70 award sponsors attended the event, and award sponsors had an opportunity to meet the student beneficiaries after the ceremony.

Named scholarships can be created for as little as \$500 a year with a five-year commitment, or \$1,000 a year with a three-year commitment.

Endowed scholarships can be created for as little as \$5,000 a year with a five-year commitment. Endowed scholarships pay out an annual distribution of 4.25 percent, and once established, they are permanent legacies providing scholarship funding in perpetuity. Scholarship stipulations can be created to affect a targeted demographic within an area of study. Stipulations can also be based upon merit to reward excellence.

In a competitive higher education marketplace, it's essential that we reward our students for their academic achievements and use scholarships to help attract and retain the most talented students possible. In order to do that, we need your help and support. We can assist you in crafting a named scholarship for numerous departments or programs, which include:

- Anthropology
- Applied Communication Studies
- Art and Design
- Biological Sciences
- Black Studies
- Chemistry
- Criminal Justice
- Economics
- English Language and Literature
- Environmental Sciences
- Foreign Languages and Literature
- Geography

- Historical Studies
- International Studies
- Mass Communications
- Mathematics and Statistics
- Music
- Philosophy
- Physics
- Political Science
- Public Administration and Policy Analysis
- Social Work
- Sociology
- Theater and Dance
- Women's Studies

Financial Goal: \$150,000 over 18 months

"Being a recipient of the English Student Scholarship has helped me alleviate the financial burden of college, enabling me to focus on my dream of becoming a New York Times' bestselling author."



Corinthia Jordan English Student Scholarship Recipient

Laboratory for Applied Spatial Analysis (LASA)

Geographical Information Systems (GIS) are capable of capturing, storing, analyzing and displaying spatial information. Information about geographic locations can be layered and analyzed to identify patterns and relationships and solve real-world problems. These layers can include:

- Topographic and Hydrologic Base Maps
- Land Use/Land Cover
- Transportation and Utility Networks
- Building Footprints
- Population Distribution
- Health Data
- Political Boundaries

When spatial information is analyzed, important new patterns and relationships can emerge.

SIUE has been at the forefront of the GIS revolution for decades. As the field has grown, so has our GIS program. What began as a single class and one instructor has expanded to 14 courses taught by four faculty members. Additionally, the LASA has facilities in University Park that include map storage and preparation, space for five full-time analysts and additional GAs, as well as offices for the director.

SIUE interns and alumni work as GIS analysts, technicians and programmers for a diverse group of employers throughout the St. Louis metropolitan area. We are seeking funding to ensure we maintain the most upto-date technology for this program so we can continue conducting important research, solving community-based problems, and preparing our students for great careers.

Financial Goal: \$25,000 over 18 months

siue.edu/give-now

Alumnus Makes Significant Donation in Support of Digital Media Integration Lab

When Brian Henry, vice president of corporate communications for Express Scripts, was making his college plans, he applied to just one university and applied for only one scholarship. Lucky for him, he was accepted to SIUE as a Presidential Scholar, which awarded him full tuition, room and board.

"If I hadn't been accepted, I don't know what else I would have done. For me, SIUE was the only fit, and it turns out, it was the best fit," said Henry, who graduated in 1995 with a BS in mass communications. He double majored in journalism and television/radio and earned a minor in political science.

After graduating, Henry moved to Chicago for an internship at a public relations agency. That led to a full-time job, which eventually led to opportunities in Texas, New Jersey, Minnesota and, in 2011, to Express Scripts, where Henry leads corporate communications for the Fortune 23 pharmacy benefit management company based in St. Louis.

"My hardest day at work is nothing compared to my hardest day at SIUE," Henry said. "When I graduated, I understood the value of telling a good story and how to do it. When you have that as your foundation, you can work anywhere in communications or media."

Henry said he was fortunate to be at SIUE at a time when extraordinary faculty had come together to build something none of them could have ever expected. "It was an incredible place to learn and an amazing collection of talented professors, including giants like Jack Shaheen," he said.

"I have many people to thank for the life that I have today, but none more so than Professor Bill



Ward," Henry said. "He demanded excellence. He demanded discipline. He demanded that we always work to find a better version of ourselves. And, he demanded that the story was worked until it was truly great."

The College of Arts and Sciences recently opened a state-of-the-art digital media integration lab that honors Ward's and Shaheen's service to the University and dedication to students.

Henry made a significant donation in support of the new lab. "I was compelled to support the media integration lab, because, for me, it was a natural extension of what we were offered when I was in school," he said. "Students will collaborate and create in a way they can't anywhere else. They will have everything they need to be successful."

Henry also serves as a Foundation board member, and knows that to be successful, board members and alumni must be proud of the institution they represent. "A key part of the DNA of Foundation board members, and anyone who gives back to the School, is a fierce sense of pride in what SIUE did for us, and what it will do for others. For alumni, our time at SIUE may have happened in different eras, but every experience is measured by the achievements and success no other school could have provided us."

Center for Predictive Analytics

We are in the beginning stages of helping create a Center for Predictive Analytics. Associated faculty in the College of Arts and Sciences will partner with faculty in the Schools of Engineering and Education, Health and Human Behavior to create a data science research and consulting hub for the University.

We will analyze University data to help with recruitment and retention, in addition to seeking external funding and contract work from government agencies and school districts. We are in need of funding to create an endowed graduate assistantship to provide support to the Center for Predictive Analytics and enhance research opportunities for our students.

Financial Goal: \$50,000 over 18 months

School of Dental Medicine

Dental Student Scholarship Support

Since 2015, the School of Dental Medicine has enjoyed the opportunity to annually designate three deserving dental students as recipients of the SIU SDM Dean's Scholarship Award. Each of these dental students has been awarded \$5,000 in scholarship assistance. The SIU SDM Dean's Scholarship Award was created with a goal of rewarding academic merit, assisting with financial need and increasing student diversity within the School.

Federal and state support for dental education has declined dramatically in recent years. In turn, the cost of tuition has increased, and debt for dental students has continued to accelerate at a significantly faster rate than the real net income of practicing dentists. In short, dental education is becoming less affordable at a time when more dentists are needed to serve the population. Tuition costs and post-graduate debt may discourage talented students from pursuing dental careers.

Your gift will help us continue to ensure that the School of Dental Medicine remains affordable and accessible to talented and motivated students. Your generosity will directly support dental student scholarships and allow the School to guarantee significant scholarship assistance for deserving dental students.

Financial Goal: \$100,000

Special Dental Care Needs

The School of Dental Medicine is engaged in a comprehensive and ambitious effort—the Special Dental Care Needs Program—to increase oral health services for children with special dental care needs. The Special Dental Care Needs Program is focused on serving low-income children who have cerebral palsy, Down syndrome, autism, attention-deficit/hyperactivity disorder, and other neurological disorders and genetic syndromes, as well as children with heightened anxiety due to age or other factors.

Your gift will directly support the Special Dental Care Needs Program and allow the School to continue to provide much needed dental care for children who likely would not otherwise have access to the care they need. Your generosity will have an amazing impact on the children who receive treatment through this important program.

Financial Goal: \$50,000



School of Education, Health and Human Behavior

We invite you to consider supporting the School's commitment to our students and our campus-based community outreach programs.

Annual and Endowed Scholarships

The School seeks to increase its annual and endowed scholarship support in order to recruit and retain the most talented, diverse and deserving students. Support for these scholarships helps ease the financial burden of our students and allows them to focus on pursuing a college education, which will open the door to numerous career possibilities. Annual scholarship support helps ensure that today's students have the resources to thrive, while new endowments ensure a sustainable base for future generations. We invite you to make an investment in our students and their futures.

Financial Goal: \$50,000

SIUE Virtual Practice Lab

The Virtual Practice Lab has partnered with Mursion™ to deliver a simulated environment to provide professional training in a variety of fields. The lab is used for teacher preparation and professional development.

With real-time simulation, each scenario can emulate any type of professional setting, allowing professionals to fine-tune their knowledge of skills in a low-risk environment. Different strategies and techniques can be rehearsed in the virtual reality simulator, including:

- Managing classrooms
- Working with children with special needs
- Practicing specific instructional routines relevant to a particular subject area
- Meeting with administrators or parents to discuss difficult topics.



Lauryn Ritterbusch Dr. B. Lucy Engbretson Scholarship Recipient

"First of all, thank you, thank you. This award means so much to me. I am a single mother, 41 years old with two amazing sons ages 4 and 6. I returned to school to reach my g



school to reach my goal of becoming an elementary education teacher and this scholarship will help me immensely."

Allison Kane Bessie May Briggs Mason Scholarship Recipient



The simulator can be used by organizations to develop important communication skills for difficult social and emotional topics such as antibullying and suicide prevention.

Financial Goal: \$30,000

School of Engineering

Student Design Center Activity Endowment

The Student Design Center provides much needed space for students involved in senior design projects, collegiate competition teams, and student clubs and organizations. The two-story, 14,000-square-foot addition includes design team workspaces, project prototyping workspace, a large conference room, and innovative design labs. The Student Design Center provides more than physical space; it improves workflow, provides more hands-on learning and collaborative opportunities for students, and allows for better monitoring of work areas. This endowed fund will help provide consistent support to students and their activities focusing on the Student Design Center.



Financial Goal: \$1.5 Million

Student Scholarships

The School of Engineering seeks to establish new, fully-endowed scholarship funds across the School and within individual departments to provide continuous support for our students. These scholarships will allow us to attract and retain high-quality undergraduate and graduate students, making the School of Engineering their top choice. Scholarship funding will also grant students the financial freedom to focus on their studies while providing opportunities to get involved on campus.

Financial Goal: \$1 Million

Facilities

The School of Engineering is fortunate to have one of the newer buildings on campus. However, the building is showing normal signs of age since construction in 2000. The School would like to update the main engineering atrium and auditorium with state-of-the-art technology and collaborative learning environments to provide the best possible learning spaces for our student body.

Financial Goal: \$1.5 Million

Endowed Chairs/Professorships/Fellowships

The School of Engineering is and has historically been fortunate to have accomplished and dedicated faculty. However, as many faculty members hired in the early 1970s begin to retire, we are now competing for the best and brightest new faculty members from around the globe. Currently, the School has no fully endowed chair or faculty positions. The best teacher-scholars are attracted to endowed positions as they afford the flexibility to pursue opportunities such as designing new courses, engaging students in research and mentoring younger faculty.

The School of Engineering seeks to establish fully endowed chair, professor, and fellowship faculty positions that will attract senior teacher-scholars who will provide leadership and expertise in their departments, as well as help attract younger faculty.

Financial Goal: \$2.5 Million

School and Department Endowments

The School of Engineering seeks to establish fully endowed funds for each of our departments, as well as upcoming new programs and initiatives to provide continuous support for our programs and help provide the necessary resources so faculty and students can remain competitive in producing high-quality, well-prepared graduates. These endowments will help bridge the gap during years when budget dollars are stretched thin. Departments will have flexibility to use their resources within their respective areas.

Financial Goal: \$1 Million

Dean's Society

The vision of the School of Engineering is to be in partnership with faculty, students, staff, alumni and other industry professionals, working together to provide the highest quality education and maintain innovative resources that support the technical growth and economic development of this region.

The Dean's Society was developed to recognize donors who wish to make an investment in this vision. As a donor society within the School of Engineering, the goal of the Dean's Society is to foster giving that makes a difference in the education of our students.

With a gift of \$1,000 or more, you will be invited to become a member of the Dean's Society. Your generous gift will affirm your belief in the value of a quality education for current and succeeding generations of engineering students at SIUE. Gifts may be directed to the School Dean's Fund to be utilized where they are most needed at the discretion of the Dean. Gifts may also be restricted to a specific department, program or project within the School of Engineering.

Dean's Society donations benefit:

- Senior Design Project Awards
- Student Scholarships
- Student Organization Awards
- Engineering Competition Teams
- Faculty Development
- Recruitment and Retention Initiatives

The Dean's Society is open to alumni, friends, parents, faculty, staff, retirees and industry professionals who make an annual gift of \$1,000 or more in any one fiscal year (July 1-June 30). Gifts can be made as a one-time donation, or can easily be broken out into various payment plans for your convenience.

Gifts can be made in the form of:

- Cash, Check, Credit or Debit Card
- Stocks and/or Securities
- Matched Gifts

Benefits:

- Invitation to the Annual Dean's Recognition and/or Networking Event
- Acknowledgment in the Honor Roll of Donors among the University's leading contributors
- Invitations to special School and University events
- School of Engineering Newsletter



The School of Engineering honored 60 students who received scholarships worth more than \$63,000.

Among the scholarships awarded was the newly created Dean's Society Scholarship, which provided \$1,000 each to industrial engineering majors, Raillane Kamdem and Taylor Pyzynski.

Alumni Donors Complete Student Design Center

Generous gifts from two of the School of Engineering's largest supporters ensure completion of the School's state-of-the-art Student Design Center (SDC). This final phase of construction on the 14,000-square-foot facility includes



additional design lab/innovation space, offices and a large conference room on the building's second floor and is scheduled for completion in spring 2019. The first floor, completed in September 2017, provides project team workspaces, prototyping workspace, a 3D printing and electronics lab, and workspaces for competition teams that encourage collaboration and interaction among students.

"The advancement of the School is propelled by the incredible contributions and faithful support of distinguished alumni like these," said Cem Karacal, PhD, dean of the School of Engineering. "Their support helps us excel in educating future technology leaders."



Ed Grady

Civil engineering alumnus Ed Grady, BS '72, demonstrated his support of the Student Design Center (SDC) and laid the foundation for its success by initially contributing \$300,000, the first private donation toward the

project. Through a recent, additional \$400,000 gift, Grady acquired interior naming rights of the second floor. Rooms will be named after him, and at his request, after Alfred Korn, PhD, and Harry Duffey, PhD, pioneering emeriti professors of civil engineering.

"Dr. Korn and Dr. Duffey were two of the people, along with others, who proved the value and viability of the School of Engineering," Grady said. "Both were key in my personal success at SIUE. They pushed and encouraged me when

things were tough and were engaged in my learning experience."

Grady has also graciously donated \$300,000 to create two endowed scholarships that will support entrepreneurship among engineering professionals. With high hopes for SIUE engineering students, Grady believes the SDC will elevate the School as a premier educational institution across the nation.

The Fowler Family

The Fowler family donated \$1.25 million, the largest single cash investment in the School's history. Subsequently, the SIU Board of Trustees approved Fowler Student Design Center as the new building name.

"SIUE is important to our family, and we are proud to support it in any way we can," said Jonathan Fowler, vice president of Edwardsvillebased J. F. Electric, who earned a bachelor's in electrical engineering in 2010. "The Fowler Student Design Center improves the educational

environment by providing the space and resources students need to become successful technological leaders with vital communication, leadership and team-building skills."

The Fowler family annually presents the James C. Fowler Scholarship to deserving students in the Schools of Engineering and Business. As longtime supporters of the University, they have witnessed its rapid advancement, as well as the School's growth as a regional destination.



siue.edu/give-now



Graduate School

Scholarship and Research Endowment

The Graduate School provides educational opportunities to nearly 2,500 students annually. The Graduate School is currently able to provide a few of these students with scholarship funding to succeed. Scholarships and research support allow students to pursue their educational interests based upon passion and excitement, and not debt concerns. It allows students the ability to focus on their studies rather than their bank statements and provides opportunities for students of exceptional acumen with limited means the opportunity to make a difference in life. As a commitment to our students' pursuit of excellence, the Graduate School is engaged in a High-Impact Campaign to raise a minimum of \$100,000 to create a Scholarship and Research Endowment.

The Scholarship and Research Endowment will create a permanent and lasting source of support for our graduate students. It will provide a commitment to attract and retain the finest graduate students. Funding will be provided to outstanding students from across the University annually and will reward them for their academic excellence.

Financial Goal: \$100,000

"I am really grateful for this scholarship. This is a very good chance for me to progress in my research."



Shirin Movaghgharnezhad, Research Grant for Graduate Students Recipient Graduate School School of Engineering

"I am delighted to receive this research grant to help me contribute to improving equity in U.S. schools. This grant allows



me to interview
the very best educators and
use the latest technology to
validate my research. Thank you
to the donors and committee
members who selected me for this
research grant."

Malcolm Hill, Research Grant for Graduate Students Recipient Graduate School School of Education, Health and Human Behavior

"I'm working on a project by which we're trying to improve the safety of collapsible slopes with a novel method. The financial



assistance you have provided will be of great help to me in paying the expenses of this experimental study. Thank you again for your generosity and support."

Pourya Kargar Ghomesheh, Research Grant for Graduate Students Recipient Graduate School School of Engineering

School of Nursing

Contributions to the High-Impact III Campaign, Empowering Nursing Excellence in Action, support the continued growth, success and impact of the School of Nursing for the benefit of our region, nation and globe. Gifts to the campaign from alumni, clinical partners, faculty, staff and friends advance the School's role in providing high-quality nursing graduates who are prepared to provide excellent patient care in the complex and evolving healthcare environment of the future.

Financial Goal: \$125,000 by June 30, 2019

Dean's Leadership Society

Dean's Leadership Society gifts help support emerging strategic initiatives that position the School of Nursing, our students and alumni at the forefront of nursing excellence.

• Global Education and Service-Learning Experiences
Gifts support the cost of travel for nursing students
to participate in international university exchange
programs, as well as medical service trips to developing
communities around the globe.



• Simulated Learning Center for Health Sciences (SLCHS) Gifts support computer, equipment and technology enhancements for the SLCHS so that state-of-the-art simulated patient care experiences are provided to our students.

• SIUE WE CARE Clinic

Gifts support the work of this innovative nurse-managed clinic as it delivers comprehensive patient-centered care to residents living in medically and economically underserved communities in the Metro East.

Annual and Endowed Scholarships

In these challenging economic times, scholarships help attract and retain the region's most talented, diverse and deserving students for the School of Nursing. The School seeks to increase the number of annual and endowed scholarships.



Simulation Center Feasibility Study

We are in the process of exploring a stateof-the-art simulation center which would be annexed to Alumni Hall on the SIUE campus. The Center would be utilized by the Schools of Nursing and Education, Health and Human Behavior, as well as healthcare provider partners in the region.

This facility would provide advanced clinical simulation and laboratory space, as well as debriefing rooms with hightech equipment, systems and furnishings. The Center will be designed to further innovative education, research and professional development, and to offer inter-professional training experiences that represent and drive the future of high-quality patient care provided by regional healthcare delivery systems. Using large-scale simulations, partner hospitals, agencies and community organizations would have the opportunity to use the Center to train their staff.

A phase I campaign feasibility study will be conducted to determine interest and invite support from prospective donors.



School of Pharmacy

Pharmacists play a vital role in the delivery of high quality, affordable and accessible healthcare. As the only pharmacy school located in downstate Illinois, the School of Pharmacy is the leading provider of the competent, contributing and caring pharmacy professionals who are advancing pharmacy education, practice, research and service for the benefit of patients in the region. A major focus for the School is drug design and discovery in areas related to pain management, Alzheimer's, Parkinson's and anti-infectives. Other significant research initiatives include diabetes, cancer, drug delivery and stability, pharmacogenomics, health outcomes and health literacy. We invite you to partner with the School through the following campaign priorities.

Financial Goal: \$60,000

General Development Needs of the School of Pharmacy

Gifts support student and faculty professional development, alumni relations and events, as well as the School's participation in annual meetings and conferences for pharmacy practice in clinical and retail settings.

Annual and Endowed Scholarships and Awards

Talented and deserving pharmacy students make a difference throughout their lives and careers, while advancing the pharmacy profession and patient care in our region and beyond. The School

seeks to double the number and dollar amount of scholarships awarded to students each year.

Global Education Experiences

Gifts support the formation of global partnerships and international experiences for pharmacy students. These experiences have a transformative impact on a student's multi-cultural awareness, understanding and competency, as well as their ability to meet the healthcare needs of diverse populations and communities. Gifts cover the cost of student travel, lodging and meals to countries that currently include Costa Rica, Guatemala, India and Jamaica.



Dean's Leadership Society

Gifts support the following strategic priorities for our School:

Clinical Training Center Enhancements

Gifts provide state-of-the-art technology for the new clinical training facility (CTC). The CTC provides students with opportunities to experience practical application of classroom knowledge, while also advancing student pharmacy practice and patient outcomes.

Enhancements to the Master's in Pharmaceutical Sciences

Launched in fall 2016, the master's in pharmaceutical sciences leverages faculty strengths and existing infrastructure to broaden areas of research and adds emerging career options for our students, while raising the prominence and profile of the School.

Lovejoy Library and Information Services

Collection Development and Enhancement of Electronic Resources

Existing funds allow the Library to purchase less than five percent of the new titles published each year. Gifts to the Lovejoy Library will help us create significant and permanent solutions for increasing our collections and allowing us to obtain necessary resources. Purchasing new materials is crucial to meeting the needs of our increasingly dynamic and technologically sophisticated students and faculty.



"Thank you so much for providing me with these funds. I truly believe my research will be a valuable contribution to the scientific

community. I am honored and humbled to have been chosen for this grant."

Casey Vaclavik, Research Grant for Graduate Students Recipient Graduate School College of Arts and Sciences "I am grateful for the opportunities that this scholarship will provide. I currently rely on financial aid and student loans to help finance my education. This award will provide the extra financial support needed to fund the additional expenses that are associated with the fourth

year of pharmacy school, such as summer tuition and graduation. Thank you for supporting me in my pharmacy career and associated endeavors. Your generosity truly makes a difference."

Hannah Seeger, Walgreens Diversity and Inclusion Excellence Scholarship Recipient



Greetings from the Foundation Board President

Dear Alumni and Friends,

It's been another exciting year for SIUE!

I want to thank the Foundation board members for all their hard work and stewardship. We added several new exceptional members and sadly, said goodbye to several others who have been wonderful champions of our university.

As a Board, we have committed to being more engaged in the financial stability of the University, which includes advocacy, new committees and increased giving. We hope

you'll join us in our efforts to grow and increase our support for SIUE.

Fundraising has been robust, as we saw when we exceeded last year's goal by 13 percent. We couldn't have reached that mark without your support. Thanks to everyone who graciously contributed.

We are pleased to report that there were no audit findings for the Foundation and Alumni Association for the fifth consecutive year.

There are so many ways to remain engaged with SIUE! We encourage you to check out our website, stay involved and visit us often.

Best,

Bev George '75, '79

President, SIUE Foundation Board of Directors

SIUE Foundation Board of Directors

Sherry Baker

Community Volunteer

Member

Michael D. Butler

Merle E. Butler & Patricia A. Butler Charitable Trust

Secretary

Randy J. Dunn

SIU President

Ex-Officio Member

Byron Farrell

Helmkamp Construction Company

(Retired)

Member

Elizabeth Frattura

Morgan Stanley

Member

Bev George

Bev George Realty

President

Andrew S. Glenn

Moneta Group LLC

Member

Edward C. Grady

Electro Scientific Inc. Industries (Retired)

Member

Alfred C. Hagemann

Arthur Andersen & Co. (Retired)

Member

Brian Henry

Community Volunteer

Member

Jennifer Hertel

Belleville Memorial Hospital

Member

Willis Hill

Caleres, Inc.

Member

Thomas Holloway

TheBANK of Edwardsville (Retired)

Member

David E. Hopkins

Town and Country Bank

Vice President

Merle Inman

Inman Marine Corp. (Retired)
In Memoriam, Deceased

DOD March 24, 2018

Mary Kane

Stifel Nicolaus & Co. Inc (Retired)

Member

Kevin Kaufhold

Kaufhold & Associates PC

Member

Alan Kehrer

SIUE Alumni Association

Ex-Officio Member

Keith J. Kehrer

Bryan Cave LLP

Board Chair

Walter R. Knepper

RubinBrown (Retired)

Member

Larry R. Lexow

Lexow Financial Group

Member

Steven M. McRae

Great River Management (Retired)

Member

Kevin Nicol

Nicol Enterprises

Member

John E. Oeltjen

Mueller Prost LC

Senior Director

Chad Opel

Visionary Wealth Advisors

Member

Randall Pembrook

SIUE Chancellor

Ex-Officio Member

Lendell A. Phelps, Jr.

AT&T (Retired)

Treasurer

Shirley Portwood

SIU Board of Trustees

Ex-Officio Member

Charles Reifsteck
AT&T Global Services

Member

Neal W. Roller

School of Dental Medicine

Member

Kevin Rust

Thrivent Financial for Lutherans

Thrivent Member

John F. Schmidt

Columbia Quarry Co. (Retired)

Honorary Lifetime

Mark Shashek

Cassens Transport Co.

Member

John D. Simmons

Simmons Hanly Conroy LLC

Member

Rachel C. Stack

SIUE Foundation CEO

Ex-Officio Member

Duane O. Steiner

Steiner Farms Inc. Member

Albert Suguitan

Greater Gateway Assn. of Realtors

(Retired) Member

Dennis Terry

First Mid-Illinois Bank & Trust

Member

Michael Wenzel

Wenzel & Assoc. Ltd.

Member

SIUE Foundation at a Glance

Total Giving

Growth is only possible through the generosity of our donors. In fiscal year 2018 (July 1, 2017-June 30, 2018) our donors continued to give generously.

In FY18, our donors gave to the following areas:

Types of Contributions	FY18 Totals
Unrestricted	\$ 9,104
Student Assistance	\$ 311,133
Endowment	\$ 962,290
Academic Units & Other Programs	\$ 2,411,462
Gifts-In-Kind	\$ 308,001
Total Contributions Received	\$ 4,001,990

Overall Income Summary

In addition to contributions, the SIUE Foundation also receives investment income; non-gift income consisting primarily of receipts from fundraising events, sales and fees; and payments from SIUE to support Foundation and Alumni operations.

Types of Income	F	Y18 Totals
Contributions	\$	4,001,990
Net Investment Income	\$	1,855,408
Non-gift Income	\$	457,177
Payments from Related Organizations	\$	197,750
Total Income Received	\$	6,512,325

An annual investment management fee of 1.25 percent of the market value of the endowment pool is assessed on the average balance and includes the investment management and advisor fees charged by the investment managers and advisor. The remainder of the management fee is used to support the general charitable purposes of the Foundation and for purposes of defraying a portion of operating expenses.

Endowment Profile

For the 10-year period starting with a beginning balance of \$14,041,574 in fiscal year 2009 to the ending balance of \$23,715,449 in fiscal year 2018, the value of the SIUE Foundation's endowments grew 69 percent.



Total Asset Profile

Total assets for the SIUE Foundation, including investments, real property and other assets, increased \$8,228,947 for the 10-year period starting with a beginning balance of \$34,864,852 in fiscal year 2009 to the ending balance of \$43,093,799 in fiscal year 2018, representing total growth of 24 percent.











Edwardsville, IL 62026-1082

Address Service Requested

NonProfit Org.
U.S. Postage
PAID
Permit No. 1062





SIUE is proud to support responsible use of forest resources.

Check out some interesting statistics based on the selection of 100% recycled fiber materials used in this publication.











Greenhouse gases prevented: 1,076 lbs.